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	Nursery

	In Nursery for Fun & Fit this week, we have been talking about ‘How to keep Healthy’ and have been discussing the foods to eat and types of exercise they can do to keep healthy. The children have been printing with fruit and have read the story, ‘The Very Hungary Caterpillar’ and discussed the healthy and unhealthy food he ate.

 In Letters and Sounds we have been looking at initial sounds of words and rhyming pair words, e.g. tin, pin…cat, mat…dolly, lolly… and back and sack and have been singing Nursery Rhymes. Well done children!



	Reception

	
	This week we have had a week thinking about keeping ourselves healthy and fit. We have talked about lots of foods and decided whether they are healthy or unhealthy and we now know which foods are good for us. We have learned about all the different food groups and we understand how important a healthy balanced diet is. The children have all written a healthy shopping list.
As well as eating the right foods it is important to do lots of exercise to keep fit and healthy. We have found out what each classes favourite exercise is and the children have used tally marks to find out what their friends like doing. We have done lots of different exercises this week; SAQ; speed, agility and quickness, skipping and an aerobics session. What a busy week! We hope you all have a lovely half term.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week we have had lots of fun! We have been doing lots of exercises in our 'Fun and Fitness' week. We have learnt some cricket skills and we have played basketball. A special well done to Akein who aimed the ball and threw it into the basket. Well done also to Hiraa who was trying very hard in our 'Cricket' session. We have been learning about 'Position and 'Direction' in Numeracy. Faizan and Pakiza worked really hard to describe where the different shapes were on the grid. Abuzar impressed Mrs Cash with his super handwriting. Keep it up! I hope you all have a lovely half term holiday.

	1H
	This week has been 'Fun and Fit' week and we have really been enjoying taking part in all of the different sporting activities. When we played Quick Cricket, Mareatta, Obama and Aidan swung their cricket bats brilliantly and hit the ball very cleanly. Zainab, Namanpreet and Ishaq were superb at fielding and catching the ball. We also learned some basketball skills and Azaan, Ikem, Ayesha, Michal and Yuvraj all demonstrated fabulous passing and shooting techniques. Everyone has shown such great enthusiasm; well done Sports Stars!

	1J
	This week in Literacy 1J has been sequencing pictures and writing instructions on how to get ready for bed (with help from the Large family) and how to get ready for P.E. Well done to Nassim and Sahara for remembering their time words and verbs. In Numeracy to link in with Fun and Fitness week, we jumped as high as we could and measured it in centimetres and metres. We have also been describing the position of shapes and have been using the words above, below, left and right to describe them. Well done to Tessai and Daanyal for their super work! Another big well done goes to all of 1J for their hard work this week and for their fantastic skills in P.E. especially in cricket and basketball! Keep up the hard work!

	Year 2

	
	It was wonderful to see so many parents at parents evening and to get to share Year 2's progress with you. We have all had a very exciting week with our fun and fitness activities. We have played cricket, ballet, football, seen  staff play Netball and danced to the cha cha slide every morning. What a week! In literacy we have carried on our fitness theme and looked at the story of Willy the Wimp and how he used exercise and healthy eating to get better. In numeracy we have been looking at position and direction and trying to use directional language such as quarter turn, half turn, clockwise and anticlockwise. All the teachers in Year 2 hope you have a lovely half term!
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	Year 3

	
	This week Year 3 have had an amazing time during Fun and Fitness week! During the week we have had the chance to try out Ballet Dancing, Basketball, Football and using Maths in PE. When we went swimming we had a change to our normal lessons and did a keep fit Zumba session in the pool. We watched the teachers play a netball match. Miss Matthews and Mr Ayres' team beat Mr Ali's team easily! We tried Bollywood dancing as well as a keep fit session to music and we found out about the way our heart and lungs worked too. In other lessons we now know how to survive if an earthquake strikes, we have written reports and looked at symmetry in maths. Have a restful half term everyone!


	Year 4

	4A
	This week, it has been fun and fitness week and the children have been enjoying all of the events that have been offered to them. They took part in Basketball, Bollywood Dance, Football and Ballet. We have also linked in one of our literacy and numeracy lessons to this theme, which they have really enjoyed. 
In Literacy this week we have been creating our own play scripts. The children produced a short scene based on Usain Bolt winning a race in the Olympics. Some groups then acted this out in front of the rest of the class. For Numeracy, they have been looking at symmetry of shapes and have reflected these in different mirror lines. Also, they created their own obstacle course route which they then described using positional and direction language, such as clockwise and anti- clockwise.

	4M
	This week 4M have been enjoying fun and fitness week and we have taken part in Bollywood Dancing, Basketball, Football, Ballet and Kwik Cricket. We have especially enjoyed the morning Wake up, shake up in the playground, where we have perfected our Cha Cha slide! During maths this week we have been looking at reflecting, rotating and translating different shapes, whilst in literacy we have been looking at creating our own play scripts. In RESPECT we have spoken about the feeling ‘jealousy’ and we have also been looking at perfecting our letter formation in handwriting. Another busy week!

	4W
	It has been a fantastic, sporty week! The theme was fun and fitness and we were tested to our limits. Every morning, we were exercising as soon as we got to the playground and then this continued in the classroom with our cyber coaches. We have also been taking part in a variety of physical activities, from Bollywood dance to basketball to ballet. We have also been using the theme of fitness in our lessons. In literacy, we wrote a play script for the scene when Usain Bolt won to 100m race in the 2012 Olympics. In numeracy, we learnt about different ways to describe position and movement, using the terms clockwise, anti-clockwise, quarter turn and 90 degrees.

	Year 5

	5A
	First of all we hope that you enjoyed looking at all our work at Parents Evening. This week, as part of Fun and Fitness week,  we have been learning how to Bollywood dance and how Zumba can keep us fit. In Literacy we have watched a video of Davina McColl working out and have written some instructions to teach other people how to warm up. In numeracy we have been looking at the area and perimeter of compound shapes. Creating mythological monsters has been great fun and we are going to use these ideas next half term in our Literacy lessons. We hope that we all have an exciting, but relaxing half term. Please can everybody try to arrive at school on time, with their homework finished, as you have the holiday to complete it  and be ready to hand it in on Monday. Well done for a super half term.

	5L
	This week in 5L children have been working hard and trying their very best. The children have been focusing on area and perimeter.  The children have worked so hard. In Literacy this week we have been focusing on writing a set of instructions for a fitness warm up. Children have been using different sentence structures in order to complete their instructions. Children have made some fantastic suggestions. I'm really pleased to see everyone focused and working extremely hard this week. Well done 5L! Enjoy the Half Term!

	5W
	This week 5W have been throwing themselves into Fun and Fit week. We have enjoyed activities such as Bollywood and Zumba, as well as Wake Up Shake Up in the mornings. In Literacy we have been writing instructions for a game that will help us to get fit. In Science we have been able to use the iPads to help us research planets to put into our fact files. Keep up the good work 5W and a have a safe half term.

	Year 6

	Half term is approaching quickly, but year 6 have been working as hard as ever. Set 1 literacy has finished their World War II related novel, `The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas’, whilst set 2 and 3 are still uncovering the wonders of their chosen texts. In addition, in Maths, we have been concentrating on strategies to answer examination questions linked to perimeter and area. Grammar has also been a considerable focus in our week. We have been looking at correct use of prepositions and the appropriate use of the personal pronouns (me or I).
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 13th February 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Friday, 13th February – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 23rd February – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Monday, 2nd March – FILM CLUB


Week Commencing Monday, 2nd March -Book Week


Friday, 6th March – Book Day – Non-Uniform for all!!


Friday, 13th March – Red Nose Day


Wednesday, 25th March - Gangsta Granny performance 7pm


Friday, 27th March – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER




















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.




















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
2D�
99.58%�
KS2�
6T�
99.54%�
�
REC�
RW�
95.26%�
Year 3�
3M�
98.71%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
98.71%�
Year 4�
4A�
98.33%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
99.58%�
Year 5�
5W�
96.67%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6T�
99.54%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
1J/2D/2W�
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
   6S          �
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
8 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
   3C�
8 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is RUBY Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   	1H       KS2	   5W





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  --	           KS2   --














YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





DORRINGTON NEWS: 13th February 2015





LOST PROPERTY


We have a number of lost property items that are NOT uniform, clothing etc.  Please ask at the school office.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year. Last year we bought some lovely new equipment for Nursery!!  You can collect your vouchers from Wednesday, 28th January 2015. 


Please send vouchers to the school office.





Extreme Weather/Snow


If the school has to close due to extreme weather e.g. snow, we will inform parents via text message as soon as possible. If you DO NOT receive a text – school will be open as normal.


Thank you.









































“Together we are stronger"








